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November, can you believe it, is really here. Did we have a great YARD SALE or what! So

much stuff and so many turned out to help, it was a huge success. Hats off to Brenda, you

did it again. Time is flying by and our year is almost up. We still have much to do so put

on your work clothes and help us get ready for our grand finale, our Christmas Party. We

were fortunate to work out arrangements with the Moose Lodge to have our party there again this year. Plans

are being made, but in order to make it wonderful, lots of members will be needed.. Please contact Evelyn to

see what you can do to help her. As in the past, each event committee tries to come up with a way to raise

extra money needed to cover our finances. To make this happen, we must get busy selling our Christmas

Cash Sweepstakes tickets. The tickets are $5.00 each and will be sold up to the moment of the drawing.

Whatever amount is collected will be divided between the club and the winning number. Please take a pack

of tickets to sell, the more tickets sold, the larger the pot. One lucky person will have a much nicer Christmas.

This past week end has been busy for our members. Friday night we had a huge Halloween Party at

Master’s. There were so many costumes and I thank each member who took the time to get a costume for this

event. Some may think we are silly for acting childish - well we have earned the right to have some silly

fun. Remember, we are making memories and from where I stand, they are all good memories. I am so proud

of our members, they work so hard and play hard and they love each other unconditionally. On Saturday

afternoon about 30 of our members gathered at the Iron Gate Winery for a wine tasting party. Thanks for each

member who brought snacks for our outing. After the wine tasting we toured the grounds to the beautiful

lake, took lots of pictures, some kinda silly, but who does not need a good laugh. Stephanie & Jim entered

the corn hole game and almost won the event. Nomatter, you made us all in attendance proud. I finally got to

see how to chunk a pumpkin. Thank you Brenda for coming up with this idea and for making all the plans.

Thanksgiving is just around the corner and we have much to be thankful for. It has been a good year, but

along with the good, there has been sadness. We have members who have been thru much this past year. We

recently lost a dear member, who even though will no longer be with us, has left so many wonderful

memories. Please keep his family in your prayers. To our members who have also seen sickness and loss of

family members, we all wrap our arms around you and send our love and prayers.

We will elect new officers in a few days, please come out to the business meeting this month and vote. Once

these officers are elected, lend them your support. Always remember they are members just like you and they

are willing to serve you. They need your guidance and help and most of all, your understanding. As with all

things in this life, even the best laid plans sometimes get out of whack. They are not perfect and thus do not

know all; they are allowed to make mistakes. This is where your part comes in to help them right the wrongs.

In doing this, always remember to do it in a manner of help and not blame. No one likes to be embarrassed in

front of their peers.

Moving on, it will soon be time for the Graham Christmas parade, see Judy for more information. Our float

needs YOU to ride to make it special for all in attendance. Lee & Dianne Neese will be getting a list of families

who need help with their Christmas, we hope to take several families so please offer to help purchase items

needed by these families. See Evelyn if you can help with the Christmas party. Soon it will be time to renew

our club memberships. Scott and Selena have agreed to chair that committee. News of their plans will be

coming out soon. ……continued on next page
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Board Of Directors
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Mary Gregory
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Buddy Whaley and Frankie Brown were married 10/1/10 at the beach.

Congratulations to them.

David Satterfield passed away 10/16/10 around 4:00 a.m. Please keep

Judy and their family in your thoughts and prayers.

David and Judy's son-in-law has been receiving chemo for some time

and is not doing well.

Michelle Thomas's grandmother passed away 9/17/10.

Sheila Walker's father was in the hospital, but is at home now.

Louise Flanagan's 20 yr. old grandson was injured in a car wreck 10/6/10.

He had a punctured left lung, broken ribs, and 3 fractured pelvic bones.

He got to go home 10/13/10.

Larry Jordan's uncle passed away 10/7/10.

Hugh Walker's father passed away 10/12/10.

Sue Weiss had back surgery on 10/25/10. She is at recuperating at home

and doing well.

David Robertson is home from the hospital. He may have to have

additional surgery on his leg.

Brian Johnson had hernia repair and is at home now.

If you have information for the Sunshine News, please contact  

Edith Loy at edithloy@bellsouth.net

4 Kent Hepler

6 Chip Caldwell

8 Martha Shoffner

9 Sherry Dixon

11 Frankie Brown

13 Beth Thornburg

14 Rick Turner

14 Jeff Hartness

15 Sharon Bason

17 Angie Sharpe

18 Bud Catoe

20 June Graham

20 Gloria Thompson

21 Donna Jones

21 Jo Ann Robinson

23 Sharon Jones

24 Wade Kimbro

25 Sheila Walker

25 Carol Oakley

26 Linda Maccia

Notes from the President (continued)

Let's all work together to get all our members back and to encourage new members to

join us. There are lots of people in our area who would love to dance and join in, but

most do not know the Shag. We encourage them to come on anyway and we will work

with them on steps. You are welcome in Burlington any Friday night; however, we are

guest of Master’s Lounge and must at all times abide by their house rules. We are so

grateful to the Ramada for allowing us to be there each Friday night. Next, we are in

full gear preparing for our Meals on Wheels Benefit. Please see Ronnie if you can lend

a hand as there is much to be done. Angie needs lots of members to help her with the

silent auction. Please ask around and get items to be placed for bid on our tables.

Together we can raise lots of money to feed the people in our community who really

need these meals Then it will be time to get started on our float if we vote to

participate again next year. Go ahead and be thinking of a song and a theme just in

case. If we do have a float, I encourage members to get involved in it, even if you have

no desire to ride.. As I said, there is still much to be done. We are a very active group,

JOIN US.

Again I have talked too much, thanks for being the best members and for supporting

me and the other officers. Together we are making a difference--together we will

continue to make a difference. Now go and do well.

WELCOME - New Members

June McCabe Bonnie Page



MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT
Lorna Shively

MEMBER
SPOTLIGHT

Gary Jones

Board of Directors Meeting - October 13, 2010

Mary called the meeting to order at 6:40. We set
our January board meeting for Wed. 1/12/11 at
6:15 at Burlington Diner. The meeting was
adjourned at 6:42 p.m. Edith Loy

November Business Meeting

& Election Night

Friday, the 19th - Ramada 

Nominees for 2010 Officers

President - Joan Kimbro

Vice President - Lynda Justice,  Stephen Stearns

Secretary - Lorna Shively

Treasurer - Ed Smith

Sergeant At Arms - Steve McHone

In accordance to our by-laws, you must have been a 

member before August 1st to be eligible to vote in 

the elections of officers and you must be present at 

the November meeting to vote.
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Special Olympics

Golf Benefit

October 9, 2010

Good Times, Good Friends
All For A Very Special Cause



Special Olympics Golf Tournament

Yes, there was a lot of fun mixed 

in with all that “serious golf”!!!

4 Jake Caviness

4 Terry Gardner

4 Brenda Smith

5 Jim Parker

5 Carol Pettigrew

8 Vic Pate

9 Jimmy Boggs

11 Debbie Fox

14 Sue Weiss

16 Judy Satterfield

17 Zeke McFayden

19 Watt Parker

21 Gerry Holland

21 Brent Jones

23 Nellie Krawietz

26 Betty Caviness

26 Mike Harding

31 Randy Graham

HELP NEEDED!!!

Please contact Angie Sharpe at awsharpe@triad.rr.com or 336-684-5946 to 
volunteer and help out with the Silent Auction.  We need people to visit 
local companies and retail stores to ask for donations.  In an effort not to 
duplicate our efforts, please contact Angie before asking.  It takes many 
man-hours to make this Silent Auction a success and it can not be done 

without help from our members!!!

Christmas Party Planning Meeting - Our second planning meeting 

is scheduled for Wednesday, November 10th at Master’s at 7:00 p.m.  

There are lots of things to be done and we need your help to have 

another successful party.

Christmas Cash Sweepstakes - As we have done at many of our parties, we 

will be holding a special cash raffle which we are calling a sweepstakes.  In a 

raffle, prizes are announced - in a sweepstakes, the amount of money paid out 

is determined by the amount taken in so we will not know the prize amount until 

we cut off ticket sales the night of the Christmas party.   Half of the money taken 

in will go to the winner and the other half will go to the Shag Club.  We are 

hoping for a large winning amount and to have that, we really need all of you to 

support this effort.   The tickets are only $5.00 each and I have packs of 10 

tickets to be given out  for members to sell.   Please see me to get your pack 

and let’s make this sweepstakes a huge success.  You are the 

ones who can make this happen.  We’ll have a sales update at 

the November business meeting.  Thanks so much.  Evelyn

You know that winning this will be a GREAT Christmas gift for someone!!!!
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Burlington Shag Club - Business Meeting 10/15/10

Present:  

Amber Allen Jackie Hallaman Joan Kimbro Lee Neese Gloria Thompson

Bill Allred Gerry Holland Edith Loy Carol Pettigrew Sissy Tillman

Lynda Allred Betty Honeycutt Jimmy Lynch Steve Pettigrew Evelyn Turner

Betty Caviness Pam Hord Mary Ann Lynch Cindy Sharpe Chuck Upchurch

Jake Caviness Ray Jolly Pam McHone Lorna Shively Scott Ursery

Butch Dowd Gail Jordan Steve McHone Ed Smith Teresa Ware

Louise Flanigan Larry Jordan Becky McKee Judy Smith Steve Williamson

Judy Gibson Jesse Justice Charles McKee Patti Smith Shirley Wyatt

Tommy Graham Lynda Justice Carolyn Moore Tommy Stafford

Fred Hallaman C.B. Kimbro Dianne Neese Vickie Stafford

Steve McHone called the meeting to order at 8:00 PM.

Secretary’s Report: Lorna Shively stated that we have had 6 new members since the last meeting.  New membership “around” 278 (corrected to 274). 

Jackie Hallaman made a motion to accept the September minutes as published.  Steve McHone seconded and all approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Ed Smith presented the YTD balance sheet detailing expenses of $2724.98 and deposits of $1227.00 since the last meeting.   

Current balance is $3317.74.  Ronnie Gregory questioned costs of drinks for the Special Olympics Golf Tournament.  Per Joan, we have submitted the 

receipt to Special Olympics for reimbursement.  Evelyn made a motion to accept the Financial Report and Ronnie seconded the motion.   All approved.  

Sunshine News: Edith announced the following: Buddy Whaley and Frankie Brown were married 10/1/10 at the beach. Congratulations to them.  

(Revised) David Satterfield passed away 10/16/10 around 4:00 a.m.  Please keep Judy and their family in your thoughts and prayers.  David and Judy's 

son-in-law has been receiving chemo for some time and is not doing well. Michelle Thomas„ grandmother passed away 9/17/10. Sheila Walker's father was 

in the hospital, but is at home now. Louise Flanigan's 20 yr. old grandson was injured in a car wreck 10/6/10. He had a punctured left lung, broken ribs, and 

3 fractured pelvic bones. He got to go home 10/13/10.  Larry Jordan's uncle passed away 10/7/10.  Hugh Walker's father passed away 10/12/10.  Sue 

Weiss will be having back surgery at Durham Regional 10/25/10. She's expected to be in the hospital 2-5 days. We wish her well. David Robertson is home 

from the hospital. He may have to have additional surgery on his leg.  Brian Johnson had hernia repair and is at home now.

Board of Directors Meeting: Per Edith, this was held on 10/13/10.  The only agenda item was setting of the next BOD meeting for 1/12/11 at 6:15 PM at 

the Burlington Diner. 

SOS Cards:  Edith announced that she has the new SOS cards for 2011.  These will make great Christmas Gifts. 

Birthdays: Louise Flanigan recognized the birthdays for October and asked for those present to see her for your birthday badge. 

SOS Tea Party: Joan stated that we had about 115 members present.   The party was a great time with a lot of great comments from other clubs and 

people who were around us.   We budgeted and spent $700.00, with two generous members making anonymous donations to “keep the party going. “

Coalition Party: There was a great turnout, with BSC being well represented.  The weather was perfect.   Burlington Shag Club will be co-hosting this 

party next year. 

Fun Monday: Kim Caldwell stated that Fun Monday went really well, considering that we were the only shag club vendor there and that the crowd was 

smaller than recent years.  We had budgeted $1500.00 for merchandise and spent only $1394.00.  With the return of the booth fee and with the SOS store 

purchasing the remaining items at cost, we were left with a profit of $784.00.  Thanks for the great effort.
ACSC Meeting: Joan reported that they are having a contest for the Spring SOS parade theme.  It will be the 17th year.  Also, BSC received 3 checks at 

the meeting.   They were for reimbursement of the booth fee for selling enough Fun Monday tickets, $400.00 for attending all of the ACSC meetings and 

$200.00 for selling the most Fun Monday tickets of any other club. 

Greensboro Area Party: Burlington had 28 members attend and it was a fun evening. 

Special Olympics Golf Tournament: Per Stephen Stearns, there were 29 teams with approx. net proceeds of $6200.  He doesn‟t have the final figure yet. 

Christmas Cheer Yard Sale: Joan announced that some of the members were over there working on the set up for the yard sale scheduled for tomorrow 

from 7-12 at Stearns Ford.  We want as much to be raised as possible, with hopes of adopting another 4 families this year. 

Iron Gate Winery Day:  Mary said that Brenda is scheduling a wine tasting at Iron Gate Winery for 10/30/10 from 1-4.  The cost is $5.00.  There will also be 

a pumpkin toss and corn hole tournament.  The cost is $5.00 per game.  There will be music there and we should bring snacks to share.  Let Brenda Smith 

know if you want to go.  A poll was taken and approximately 16 members (of those present) indicated that they would be attending. 
Halloween Party: This will be held at Master‟s on 10/29/10.  Stephen Stearns and Patti Smith are heading this up.  There will be light refreshments, door 

prizes, contest for the best costumes, special drinks, etc.   They also have judges coming in from outside the club.  Please come out, dress up and 

participate in the fun. 

Christmas Parade: Joan announced that this is on 12/4/10 in Graham.  It may be cold that day, but will be a lot of fun!   It‟s a great idea to purchase candy 

after Halloween for our walkers to hand out. 

Danville Area Party: This is scheduled for 11/20/10 and “Jimmy Buffet” is the theme. Come out and support our fellow coalition clubs. 

Christmas Party: Joan brought up the issue with the locations for the Christmas Party.  We had reserved the Carolina Room at Ramada and paid a non-

refundable deposit of $150.00.  Leonard from the Moose Lodge called her this week to confirm that we would be having our party there for Christmas.  They 

had previously told us that we could not have it there.  In addition to the cost of the room at Ramada, we also have to pay $120.00 for security and $100.00 

for a bartender, not to mention the high cost of food that we have to purchase from them.  Because of the size of the room, our attendance would also be 

limited.   If we change it to the Moose Lodge, we will lose the $150.00 deposit, but the cost of the facility is $450.00 plus $100.00 for bartenders.  Instead of 

an occupancy of 200 (Ramada), we could have 300 there and charge $5.00 for admittance.  We would be able to furnish our own food at much less cost 

than purchasing through Ramada.   The overall costs should be reduced.   Fred Hallaman made a motion to have the party at the Moose Lodge, with Cindy 

Sharpe seconding.   Majority approved.  



Burlington Shag Club - Business Meeting 1015/10  (continued)

Christmas Party Meeting: Evelyn stated that the first meeting for planning will be held on 10/20/10 at 7:00 at Master‟s .  Bring your ideas.   Also, we are 

having a Christmas Sweepstakes as a fund raiser for the club.  Each ticket is $5.00 and the cash prize will be awarded like the 50/50, only run from now 

until the party.  We will also have the normal 50/50 at the party.  We have already begun to sell these tickets, selling some at the Golf Tournament and at 

the Greensboro Area Party.  See Evelyn to get you ticket packets to sell.   The more tickets that we sell, the larger the cash prize will be for the winner and 

the more the club will profit.  

MOW Dance:  Ronnie announced that not many folks showed up for the last meeting.  Urged those interested to come out and support the effort.   MOW 

dance will be held on 2/12/11.  The flyer will be up on the website next week.  The committee chairpersons will also be announced on the website.  They 

need your help to pull this off.   Come out and volunteer and use your talents.  Our success depends on you.  Also, the early bird tickets, at $20.00 each, will 

be available on 11/1/10 and on sale through 12/31/10.  After that, they will go up to $25.00.  There are going to be a lot of new things this year, so come out 

and get involved.    The music will be provided by The Legends of Beach Music.  Auction items are needed for the silent auction.

Joan stated that since 1993, the BSC has raised over $490,000.00 for charity. 

Officer Nominations:  Tommy and Vickie Stafford announced the following slate of officers for nomination:

President—Joan Kimbro

Vice President:  Stephen Stearns and Lynda Justice

Secretary:  Lorna Shively

Treasurer:  Ed Smith

Sergeant of Arms:  Steve McHone

Stephen Stearns stated that we will run a shuttle between Ramada Inn and the Moose Lodge for the Christmas Party.  Joan will look into the 

possibility of special room rates and advise at next meeting. 

HOF meeting:  Lynda Justice announced that they have already had a meeting to review the candidates and that there is a meeting of the committee and 

officers scheduled for 10/19/10 at 6:30 at Master‟s to review and vote on the candidates.  

Re-up Party: Scott Ursery asked about the budget for the re-up party.  Scott made a motion for $1500.00 to be allocated and Chuck Upchurch seconded.   

All approved.   

50/50—Winner was Mary Ann Lynch in the amount of $64.00.

There will be no meeting in December as we will be inducting officers at the Christmas Party. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 PM.   

Respectfully submitted by :  Lorna Shively, Secretary. 

Starting Balance 9/10/2010 $4,815.72

Income $1,227.00

Sale of SOS cards for 2010 180.00

50/50 from Sept. business mtg 61.00

Private donation 35.00

Member dues for 2010 170.00

Fun Monday ticket sales prize 200.00

ACSC mtg attendance check 400.00

Sale of SOS float t-shirts 31.00

Return of check for Fun Monday 150.00

Expenses -$2,724.98

DJ services - Friday nights (4) 400.00

Rent storage unit - 2 months 119.00

Office Depot charges 100.43

SOS cards for 2010 180.00

Free Pour at SOS 700.00

Printing newsletter - Jan-Aug 451.97

Donation to Junior Shag Assoc. 300.00

Bill for club website 131.40

Cash advance for golf tournament 300.00

Buy SOS float t-shirt for resale 18.00

Drinks for Sp. Olympics golf 24.18

Ending Balance 10/15/2010 $3,317.74

Treasury Report - As Of 10/15/2010

Submitted by Ed Smith

DANVILLE SHAG CLUB
Meet The Area Shag Club Party

Theme:  Jimmy BUFFET
CHEESEBURGER IN PARADISE

Saturday, November 20, 2010
8 p.m. - 12:00 a.m.

$5 per person   - Great Dance Floor

DJ - Mike Harding
Heavy Hors d’oeuvres

BYOB          Set-ups Furnished

Place:  VFW, 58 West, Danville

275 VFW Drive, Danville, VA 24543

Contact :

Johnny Thomas 434-724-1559 , jet@chatmosscable.com

or Larry Strader 434-836-4881, sstrader0207@comcast.net 



& Burlington Moose Lodge presents

Saturday, December 11, 2010
7:00 p.m. - 12:00 a.m.  - Burlington Moose Lodge

Dinner will be served
7:30 - 9:00

Admission
BSC members $5.00

Guests $10.00
Brown Bagging

Limited Bar Available
Beer, Wine, & Set-ups Only

$2.00 Beer & Wine

Free Shuttle Between
Ramada and

The Moose LodgeDoor Prizes

Ramada room rate $59.00
Exit 143 off I-85/40
Phone 336-227-5541

For more information, contact Evelyn Turner at 336-584-3451 
or Joan Kimbro at 336-584-1780.



That old, familiar saying remains to be true…”One man’s trash is another man’s treasure!” The total sales for our 8th Annual Christmas

Cheer Yard Sale exceeded last year‟s total sales at $1365.

The night before the sale, 9 faithful members gathered beginning at 3:00 pm and ending at 10:00 pm to unload and organize the huge

amount of Clothes, Household Items, Electronics, Furniture, and Children‟s items. Beginning at 6:00 AM, it was still quite dark when I started

selling to early shoppers with flashlights and as the daylight emerged, the shoppers poured in to dig for bargains and find their treasure

amongst our goods. We had huge crowds all through the morning and the parking lot remained full with overflow parking on the side of the

adjoining roads. There were very few people who came to the sale that walked away without a smile and something to take home with them.

Thank you to TST Trucking and Trailer Rental for donating the use of a trailer for the storage of the items. Additionally, I have to recognize

and thank Stephen Stearns for allowing us to hold the event on the Stearns Ford property and consenting to have the storage trailer in their

parking lot to receive the donations. Stephen was also very helpful in advertising for the event.

This year‟s Yard Sale success is your success and, more importantly, the Burlington Shag Club will sponsor and help more families in need

during the Christmas season again in 2010. The Christmas Cheer Yard Sale is hard work for those that help load, unload, organize, sell, and

for those that comb through their attics, closets, buildings, and garages looking for items to donate to this cause. All the hard work is well

worth the effort!

When I suggested this venue during a business meeting in 2003, I did not realize the

impact the Yard Sale would have over the next several years. Since 2003, we have

helped 23 families who would have had very little to celebrate during the holiday

season without the assistance we have provided them. In all of our Yard Sales

combined, our club has raised over $6368 for Christmas Cheer! Yep, there is still

truth to the old saying, our Christmas Cheer Yard Sale allows “one man‟s trash” to be

“another man‟s treasure” with substance and meaning in many ways!

Respectfully Submitted:

Brenda R. Smith, Christmas Cheer Yard Sale Chairman

The Graham Christmas Parade is scheduled for Saturday, December 4th.  If you 
have never participated on our “float”, you are missing out.  Judy Lindley will 
have all the information for us at the November business meeting.   People have 
told us we have the most rocking float in the parade, and this year should be no 
different!   

Newsletter

Deadline

November

24th

Winery trip 
photos and 

article  in next 
issue.



HALLOWEEN PARTY 2010

What a great, exciting, and fun Halloween Party. The costumes were all

awesome. The club was packed with happy people having a wonderful time.

Hats off to Nita and Patti Smith for the wonderful food corner and all the

beautiful decorations. Thanks to Nita for her treat give-aways. Great

appreciation to Ramada for allowing our club to meet every week to have such

good fun. Through Nita, the Ramada donated the gift certificates for the prizes

of the costume contest. Also, thanks to Stephen Stearns for volunteering to be

the committee chairman of the party.

The judges were Charity Apple of The Times News and Roy Sonovick. They

sure had a challenging job. Thanks to both of you from the Burlington Shag

club. Winners of the costume contest were: Female - Green Faced Witch -

Judy Lindley; Male - Popeye - Carl Outland (Eno Beach Shag Club); and

Couple - Crash Dummies - Chuck Upchurch & Teresa Ware

Sincerely, Judy Lindley



More
Party
Pics

A Spooktacular Time!!!
From hippies to witches, a Playboy bunny to a 6-pack, and
even Colonel Sanders, Master’s Lounge was filled with lots of
fun-loving shaggers for our 8th Annual Halloween Party - and
what a party it was! We had about 66 people in costume
with a few shaggers from our sister clubs joining in on the fun
too. A lot of time, thought, and work went into most of the
costumes and our members have proven again just how
much talent and creativity abounds in this club. Thank you to
all our members who “dressed” for the evening and to those
others who supported the party. For those of you who didn’t
come in costume this year, Halloween 2011 is only a year
away so go ahead and start planning! ET
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